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Xinhui District Detention Centre


Huangzhukeng

Xinhuiqu Duhui


Jiangmen Shi


Guangdong Sheng 529100


People’s Republic of China

Dear Director,

I am writing to you on a very urgent matter.  As you are probably aware, independent writer Li Xuewen and Zhan Huidong (aka “Xiaozhang” or “Headmaster”), a former finance journalist and an online writer, have been detained due to their participation in the July 2017 seaside memorial for late Nobel Peace Prize laureate Liu Xiaobo.
Li Xuewen was detained at the Guangzhou railway station, southern China, by two plainclothes police officers on 19 December 2017. Li Xuewen told his lawyer during his first meeting with him at the detention centre on 22 December, that police handcuffed him and took him to the railway police station after simply being told that he was on the “wanted list”. Li Xuewen then had his legs chained and was criminally detained on suspicion of “gathering a crowd to disturb social order”. Li Xuewen believes that the police used facial recognition software to track him down as he was stopped by the officers before he had entered the gate and had his ID checked at the railway station.  Li Xuewen was then taken to a police station in Xinhui District in Jiangmen, Guangdong province on 20 December where he was questioned before being taken to the Xinhui District Detention Centre after midnight on 21 December. 
Zhan Huidong has also been criminally detained at Xinhui District Detention Centre on suspicion of the same charge since 26 December, however the police only informed his family of his whereabouts and the charges laid against him on 1 January. According to his lawyer, who met with him on 3 and 9 January, Zhan Huidong maintains that he did not commit any offence.

Li Xuewen and Zhan Huidong are the most recent activists to have been detained for having joined the seaside memorial in Jiangmen for Liu Xiaobo on 19 July 2017. Six other activists, who also attended the memorial, were detained for about a month before being released in August. 
I urge you to take the following immediate steps to reverse this unjust and inhumane situation:
· Immediately and unconditionally release Li Xuewen and Zhan Huidong unless there is credible evidence that they may have committed an internationally recognized offence and are granted a fair trial in line with international standards;
· Ensure that they are protected from torture and other ill-treatment, and that they are allowed access to their family.
Thank you for your prompt attention to this egregious violation of these individuals’ human rights.

Sincerely,

cc:

Ambassador Cui Tiankai, Embassy of the People's Republic of China

3505 International Place NW, Washington DC 20008

[image: image1.png]AMNESTY

INTERNATIONAL



